
Shelby Kittle is a former Nebraska Youth Scholar (2014) and Nebraska Honey Queen (2018). 

She currently helps manage roughly 100 colonies for research and teaching at the University of 

Nebraska-Lincoln (UNL) Bee Lab throughout the past 5 years. Shelby is now pursuing her 

Master’s degree at UNL and her research seeks to 1) better understand how beekeepers can 

improve overwintering success and 2) identify ways to stimulate comb production for culling old 

equipment and spring build up. Before her masters, Shelby did a research project studying the 

effect of foundation ratios on comb honey production. Her overall goal is to provide information 

from her research that beekeepers can apply to make more informed management decisions in 

their own apiaries! 

 

 


